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1915 Highway 25 B 
Heber Springs, AR 72543 

501-362-3744 
www.cwbengineers.com 

  

June 28, 2021 

Gavin Gray 
Arkansas Energy & Environment 
Division of Environmental Quality 
Office of Water Quality – Enforcement Branch 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR 72118 
 
 
Re: City of Clinton (AR0048836) MMP & Cd Limits Progress Reports 
 
Dear Mr. Gray, 
 
On behalf of the City of Clinton, I am submitting this second annual progress report for the 
Mercury Minimization Plan and the Cadmium Limits, as required by the City’s NPDES Permit 
(AR0048836).  
 
The City is currently working with consultants to design a sampling and analysis plan for 
Mercury and Cadmium. Once complete this plan will be submitted to ADEQ. The City has no 
known industrial users that contribute Cadmium to the collection system, and other than 
Dental/Medical, no other known industrial users that contribute Mercury to the collection 
system. The sampling plan will assist in determining the background levels for these metals, as 
well, as narrow the focus for potential leachate sources from Infiltration/Inflow. 
 
The sampling plan is expected to be completed by August 2021, with the sampling to begin late 
Summer/early Fall. 
 
Should you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at the email 
address or number below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
C. Kyle Breckenridge, P.E., BCEE 
CWB Engineers, Inc. 
501-362-3744 
kbreckenridge@cwbengineers.com 


